
St. Paul’s United Church Summer 2016 Newsletter 
 

Information for St. Paul’s 
St. Paul’s United Church – Box 801, Tisdale, Sask. S0E 1T0 
                                              Phone Number 306 873 2424 
                                              Fax Number 306 873 5341 
                                              E mail – stpaulsu@sasktel.net 
Website address –                www.ftlcomm.com/stpauls/ 
 
Our website is managed by Webmaster Timothy Shire. 
If you check out the website you will find Rev. Sharon Ferguson-Hood’s sermons as well as 
newsletters and information of upcoming events at St. Paul’s. 
Our Church Office Hours are Tues., Wed., and Thurs. mornings -  9 am to 12 noon.                       
(summer hours will be different.  Please check the voicemail on the office phone for updates) 
																			

MINISTER’S REPORT 
On this prairie land where we live, the days are now noticeably longer, and we experience the light as 
the days lengthen. We make our way through this light only to experience the darkness again. It is 
this ongoing ritual of light and dark that in part creates us as a prairie people.  
Interim ministry is always an interesting process, and this one at St. Paul’s United Church is no 
exception.  You are an interesting congregation, and I believe you will find ways to be The United 
Church of Canada in Tisdale. You will need to be creative in your work to keep going, and I trust you 
will do that as the light of summer, and the dark days of winter inspire you. We need both the light 
and the dark to do our work. The long days of summer will inspire you, and the short winter days are 
an opportunity to both work and rest. A time perhaps of reflection. 
Our interim goals have been mostly met. You will need to remember that conflict resolution is 
ongoing, and as long as the church experiences change, some conflict is inevitable.  
We will continue our circle conversations, talking about our future, and how that might unfold. I 
encourage you to come and participate. Your voice is an important part of your church. I am grateful 
to the Transition Team for their support, and for all their hard work in the transition process. And 
thanks to everyone who participated in the work of the church at this time. 
The interim ministry is over at the end of June; at which time I will move to Saskatoon, and retire. It 
has been a privilege to do this interim work with you. 
May you continue to practice the skills that you have learned in this time, and may you be blessed by 
wisdom and grace in your ministry as it unfolds.  
 

                                                                                Submitted by S. Ferguson-Hood  
  
 
SEARCH COMMITTEE Members are Cindy Jordison, Carol McPhee and Maureen Donald.  Rev. 
Emmanuel and Muriel Cameron are Presbytery Reps. 
Thank you to these people for sharing their time and talent for this important work of the church! 
JNAC Reports are on the counter in the Foyer.  It is from this report that the Search Committee will 
work, looking for a minister for our congregation.  
The Needs Assessment Report is on St. Paul’s website if  you would like to read it. 
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FINANCIAL UPDATE TO APRIL 30TH, 2016                                                                                                       
St.Paul’s total revenue, which includes a $7000.00 donation from the UCW, for the first four 
months of 2016 is $28,382.51.  Our total operating expense for the same period is $42,050.66, 
leaving us with a deficit as of April 30th, 2016 of $13,668.15.                                                                            
With the slow summer holiday months rapidly approaching, any additional near term 
contributions you may be able to make will be very helpful and greatly appreciated to assist 
covering our costs during the summer.                                                                                                            

St. Paul’s Finance Committee -  Gary Rice, Dennis Scutchings, Howard Saelhof, 

 

Information  from the Annual Report 

 

If you can’t make it to church please consider using PAR for your donations or send 
your cheques to St. Paul’s United Church, Box 116.   
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ST. PAUL’S CHRISTIAN EDUCATION REPORT                                                                                            
Christian Education covers such a broad spectrum in the church. There have been many people 
involved in many programs in 2015, and they deserve our thanks. When we think of Christian 
Education, what immediately comes to mind is children and young adults – in Sunday School and in 
youth groups.                                                                                                                                                                
January 2015 opened with volunteers providing basic Sunday School. The Christian Education 
Committee dissolved due to lack of members. To fill the information gap, Judy Krantz, provided an 
information channel to the board. When children came to church, parents and parishioners 
supervised short lessons with easy crafts – mostly of the cut, colour and paste variety that were 
duplicated from the Seasons of the Spirit lesson.                          
Gratefully, the Board followed a suggestion by Rev. Sharon to hire a local artist to provide spiritual art 
opportunities to Sunday School age students. Caryl Skauge was hired for the four weeks of Advent 
and the children of St. Paul’s and their parents responded enthusiastically to the four art projects the 
children did with Caryl. The 50 minutes of art never seemed like enough. Caryl  led another set of 
spiritual art activities during Lent in 2016.                                                                                                        
Rev. Sharon initiated other opportunities for Christian Education. One of these was the book study 
that started last spring. These books were popular, thought-provoking titles, and ethics and spirituality 
played a part in discussion.                                                                                                                               
Another idea Rev. Sharon presented was the opportunity for parishioners and the public to learn 
more about Nepal, and the slide show of Sharon’s last trip was an education to everyone. It was the 
Women’s Fellowship who provided the organization to make the Nepalese fundraiser a rousing 
success.                                                                                                                                                      
These initiatives have been identified as Christian Education in the broadest sense, and there are 
many more that could be included - like the circle conversations. I think that everyone involved 
deserves thanks for these educational activities, and a special thank you is due to Rev. Sharon for 
inspiring and guiding various parts of the church in these endeavors.                                                      
                                                                            Respectfully submitted, Deanna Gruending 

 
 
 
 
We hope that we will have a new minister in the not so distant future and hope that there will 
be a Sunday School beginning in Sept. 2016, but we do need people that will help plan, 
organize and lead. 
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Worship Committee Report  
Committee Members: Judy Krantz, Cindy Jordison, Sharon Whiting, May Bilash, Carol McPhee and 
Rev. Sharon Ferguson-Hood. 
The Worship Committee meets on the first Wednesday every other month: with an odd extra meeting. 
During the past year our Committee helped arrange for baptisms, communions, special services, 
banners in the sanctuary and decorations for special services for our church community.  
Pulpit Supply: 
Pulpit Supply this year was only on our minister’s Sundays off, holidays, study leave or for 
Conference.  Cindy Jordison, Judy Krantz, Carol McPhee, Darlene Wilson, Rev. Charles McKenzie 
and the Worship Committee were the leaders who helped with pulpit supply. 
Special Services: 
Pentecost Service, College Sunday, Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday Service, Easter Sunday, Camp 
Sunday, and Christmas Eve Service. Communion Services were Maundy Thursday, Pentecost 
Sunday, World Wide Communion in October, and first Sunday in Advent. 
Projects: 
Teen Bibles for Grade Five Students 
Soup and Sandwich Luncheon for College Sunday 
Stew Luncheon-St Patrick’s Day 
Memorial Book 
Poinsettia Project 
Hanging of the Greens 
Carols and Lessons Service 
Our Artist Sunday School lessons with Caryl Skauge for Sundays in Advent and Lent. 
The Worship Committee appreciates the support of the congregation when looking for greeters, 
Communion servers, readers and others participating in services in any way. Thank you to all who 
helped out! 

Submitted by Sharon Whiting 
 

		

Coming Events for  Summer  2016               	
Sun. June 26th – Sharon – Farewell for Sharon - Pot Luck Lunch following the service 
Sun. June 26th – New Osgoode service -2:30 pm - (Potluck lunch - bring chairs)  
Sun. July 3rd – NO SERVICE AT ST. PAUL’S!!                           
Sun. July 10th – Pulpit Supply – Darlene Wilson                          
Sun. July 17th – Pulpit Supply – Judy Krantz                         
Sun. July 24th – Pulpit Supply - ?                              
Sun. July 31st – Pulpit Supply – Judy Krantz 

There will be no services at St. Paul’s during the month of August.  We will be worshipping 
with the Presbyterians (11:15 am).                                                                                                                            
If you can help on Sunday July 24th with pulpit supply, please let May know.  There are 
services that are available to use. 
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Summer	2016	–	More	Coming	Events		

Cheyanna	Kidd	will	be	in	the	office	during	the	months	of	July	and	Aug.																																													
Office	hours	for	July		will	be	Wed.	and	Thurs.	10	am	to	1	pm		 	 	 	 	 																
July	6th	–	10	am	to	1	pm																																																																																																																																																
July	7th	–	10	am	to	1	pm																																																																																																																																																	
July	13th	–	10	am	to	1	pm																																																																																																																																													
July	14th	–	10	am	to	1	pm																																																																																																																																													
July	17th	to	22nd	–	closed																																																																																																																																															
July	27th	–	10	am	to	1	pm																																																																																																																																								
July	28th	–	10	am	to	1	pm			 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 																							
Please	call	the	office	for	Office	times	for	Aug.	(306	873	2424)																																																																									
Summer	Office	Hours	are	subject	to	change.	Check	the	Voicemail	for	times.										

If	you	have	items	for	the	Fall	Rummage	Sale	please	contact	the	office	for	times	you	can	bring	
them	down!!				(Please	leave	a	phone	number	and	someone	will	get	back	to	you.)																																																																																																																																																		

The UCW Spring Tea and Bake Sale brought in more than $1,000.00 and the Spring Rummage Sale 
brought in $3,175.00 over the three days.  Some items will be sent to the Women’s Shelter in Melfort.  
Thank you to all who donated, worked or purchased items for both these events.                          
The NEOSS House of Hope officially opened its door to clients on Monday, June 13, 2016. 

The Fall Supper will be held Sunday, October 16th at the Rec Plex.  An organizational meeting will 
be held Wed. Sept. 7th at 12 noon here at the church.  Anyone interested in helping please come! 

 

 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

 


